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To Allen T. Brown

January 29, 1941   [Washington, D.C.]

Dear Allen:

Your telegram was so much grief to your mother until I reached home and translated its code into the grand news that the Brown family was on the way.  We are both delighted and I cannot tell you how deeply we feel that this will be a tremendous factor in stabilizing your outlook and governing the development of your lives.  It is great news, and I am delighted.  Please give Madge my love and all of my congratulations.  Whatever Hitler may do, you two are doing your full duty to make the world a better place.1
Affectionately,
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1. Allen and Madge had a son, Allen Tupper, Jr., on September 1, 1941.
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